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District 14 D- Details 

A Message from District Governor Bill Grager, Jr 

Pennsylvania District 14 –D Lions                                                    June 2020                      

 It is difficult to realize that I submitted my first address to our District Newsletter three years ago, and now I am writing my final address as District 

Governor. I am so very grateful to all our Clubs for the support, service, and encouragement throughout my three-year journey in District leadership. 

I thank you for your tremendous service to the community and to each other as we have met the challenges before us and celebrated our many 

accomplishments. As we continue to meet virtually and practice social distancing, our service continues, perhaps in stronger ways than ever before. 

Where there is a need, there is a Lion; we currently see so many needs around us and I challenge us all 

to meet them whenever and wherever they arise. 

When I visited our Clubs this year, “Leo the Leader Dog” came with me, supporting my passion for this 

awesome philanthropic organization. You all responded very positively and were very generous with indi-

vidual contributions to my campaign. I am pleased to announce that during the course of the year, Leo 

accumulated $2255.63 through your generosity. Since the State Convention was cancelled, I mailed a 

letter with a check in this amount enclosed, on behalf of the Lions, Leos, and Lionesses of District 14-D. I 

had the opportunity to address this endeavor via a Zoom meeting with Leader Dog and several of the 

upcoming coordinators from across the state. Thank you from the bottom of my heart for your gracious 

support. A letter of gratitude and acknowledgement from Leader Dog is included in this Newsletter.  

Considering the ongoing restrictions under which we are operating, I have not included a “14-D Details” 

nor an “Official Visitation” schedule in this edition. I am sure that we will meet in person whenever we can, 

and until then we will continue to conduct business virtually via Zoom, email, teleconferencing, and in 

some cases US mail. We have adjusted the way meet, but the important thing is that we continue to meet 

and continue to provide service in the manner our communities have become accustomed. I thank you all 

for your continued service activities, Club and individual, and for keeping District 14-D functioning at a high level. For your ready reference, I have 

provided some pertinent updates for our District in a separately published memo in this Newsletter. Please take the time to read this document in its 

entirety and let me know if you have any questions or need clarification.  

Our final District Cabinet meeting, scheduled for June 7, 2020, will be held as scheduled. It will be conducted via Zoom and a separate memo re-

garding this event has been emailed to our membership. This meeting will be facilitated/hosted by our District Administrator, PDG Bruce Carpenter. 

Voting Cabinet will meet at 1:30 PM and the full Cabinet will meet at 2:30 PM. Should you have any questions regarding this procedure, please let 

us know. A “dry run” Zoom meeting was held on May 27, 2020 to (hopefully) address any glitches that may occur.  

As we continue to meet virtually and continue serving our communities with all the prescribed cautions in place, I ask that you continue reporting 

your monthly membership and service. MyLCI is down at times for maintenance, but please don’t become discouraged. Hang in there and reporting 

will become current in due time. International is experiencing the same constraints as are our individual Clubs. 14-D is strong and we will overcome 

these challenges. On a positive note, our District shows a net gain of 40 members during the 2019-2020 Lionistic year. Congratulations not only to 

the Millersville Lioness Lions Club and Heidelberg Lioness Lions Club, but also to our long-standing Clubs for all your recruitment and retention ef-

forts. This membership gain is not to make us look good, it is to sustain and enhance the outstanding service we provide throughout the District. 

Roar On Lions! 

There have been many emails coming your way, some forwarded by me and some written by me. I believe that communication is imperative to 

strong community leadership and service. Please stay alert to all the information that comes your way, and be sure to share with all Club members. 

Not everyone has email and we certainly don’t want to omit anyone from essential information.  

Finally, I again thank you one and all for your support in what I consider to be an outstanding year; outstanding in service, outstanding in accom-

plishments, and outstanding in creating a vision for the future. When I chose my theme for the year, “Vision 20-20”, I had no idea that the year would 

come to a culmination during a global pandemic. But the manner in which our Clubs have stepped forward to continue meeting and serving is truly 

bringing the pipe dream I envisioned to fruition. I am encouraged that the Clubs of District 14-D are providing visionary service and are making a 

positive impact locally and globally. I am truly humbled to have served as your District Governor through the last 12 months, and I look forward to 

continued work with you in the months and years to come. And in the event that our paths may never cross again, please know that I am richly 

blessed because they did once.  

As we welcome our new District leadership for the upcoming year, I ask that you all provide DGE Lorraine, 1VDGE Dick, and 2VDGE Carl all of your 

support for another great year. My plight is to support them with all my heart, and join you in promoting Lionism wherever I go. I wish our new lead-

ers all the best for a tremendous year.  

As we await the upcoming events that impact our actions, please be cautious and stay safe. I wish you God’s speed and richest blessings for your 

all.  

In Friendship and Service, 

 

Because of the Covid-19 all activates have been postponed  

for the safety of our members and community.  

Please everyone stay safe. Help were you can in your com-

munity. We still serve as Lions were there is a need 
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FROM YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  PLEASE FORWARD YOUR ARTICLES BY JUNE 25TH 

FOR THE JULY NEWSLETTER. LET OTHER CLUBS KNOW WHAT YOUR CLUB IS UP TOO!  

SHARE YOUR PHOTOS!  E-MAIL TO ME AT  anitagordonpalmer@gmail.com 
(PLEASE PUT IN SUBJECT LINE NEWSLETTER AND MARK RETURN RECIPT.) 

Note new email address Thank you! Lion Anita Gordon-Palmer                                        
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Message from the 1st Vice District Governor, Lorraine Brown 

   Hi Lions, Lioness, and Leo’s, 
Summer is here. And, I hope everyone is 
enjoying the flowers in your gardens. Time is flying 
by so fast. Hopefully your clubs are meeting by 
tele-conference, or Zoom meetings. Your communities 
really need us now, because of high unemployment, 
and State restrictions because of the Coronavirus. 
My Official Visits will probably start later because 
of the different phases. Unless clubs would like to 
do tele-conference or Zoom Official Visits. I will respect 
the PA regulations. But, I am looking out for your 
members health, and my families health. 
I will be getting in touch with clubs in July. 
There will be a Certified Guiding Lion training, 
as soon as we can, due to the Coronavirus. 

The course requires a test after instruction. 
Remember to see good in people, Smile, and 
Laugh often. Cherish family and friends. 
 
June 1 Helen Keller Day 
June. 5 World Environment Day 
June 7 Lions Club International Birthday 
 
Vision with Action, 
Can change the world. 
Make a Difference ! 
Stay Safe, Stay Healthy, 



PAGE 4                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                June 2020 

 

    We are rapidly approaching the end of another Lions Year.  And 

what a year it turned out to be.  Congratulations are in order for 

our District Governor, Lion Bill Grager.  He faced more trials dur-

ing this year than any other District Governor.  Hopefully those 

succeeding him will not face such a tumultuous year.  WELL 

DONE DISTRICT GOVERNOR BILL!!!!!! 

 

As I write this, we are preparing to begin the recovery from the 

COVID-19 Pandemic.  I look forward to being able to gather with 

family, friends, and fellow Lions once again as we get into the 

warmer weather.  We will again be able to get out and provide the 

SERVICE as only Lions can.  More people than ever will need our 

assistance. 

 

Given that there will be more people needing our assistance as we 

get back to serving our communities, it becomes extremely im-

portant that we increase our membership.  As English writer John Heywood wrote, “Many Hands 

Make Light Work”.  Let’s all talk to our neighbors, our family, and our friends about the rewards of 

service through Lions.  Let’s make it our personal goal to bring in at least 2 new members to our 

clubs.  Think how much fun Lions will be when you are serving with your friends and family. 

 

With returning to a new normal, it is still important that we wear masks and keep social distancing 

as we begin to be out and about more.  Hopefully, the numbers of new cases and deaths from 

COVID-19 will continue to decline and we can get closer and closer to life as we knew it before the 

Pandemic. 

 

Please stay safe and healthy. 

Message from the 2nd Vice District Governor, Dick Sware 
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NEW MEMBERS  
 
      Member                             Club                         Sponsor 

    THOMAS W FLECKENSTEIN  COLUMBIA                     JOSH BIRK 

    STEVE WENRICH                    GAP TOWN CLOCK   WILLIAM HOUDER 

                                IN MEMORIAM      

  

      LION ROBERT OBER          AKRON LIONS CLUB 

      REUBEN S STOLTZFUS    INTERCOURSE LIONS CLUB 

      ALDEN C TRANSUE           MOUNTVILLE LIONS CLUB 
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Cabinet Member Partner in Service Informational Meeting 

Hello Fellow Lions, Lionesses, Lioness Lions, and Leos, 

 

I continue to hope and pray that all are staying safe and well through this tumultuous time in our lives. 

Our hearts go out to those who have personally, in one way or another, been affected by COVID-19. These 

are difficult times, where we as Lions not only serve others but need each other most.  

 

It is hard to believe that this 2019-2020 Lion Year is nearing completion. Vision 2020 brought us together 

as 14-D Partners in Service once again, with great success. The suggestions were heard and we made it 

happen. We may not have been strong in numbers but we were mighty in spirit! Speakers were scheduled 

throughout the year bringing presentations to us, giving our group information as to how we could help 

their cause. We communicated these presentations via the newsletter and by taking the information back 

to our clubs. 

 

Let me try to put our year in a nutshell for you! 

Lion Becky Williams, District Committee Chair of the Reading Action Program (RAP) and member of the 

Lancaster Lions Club, introduced us to the RAP program. Becky presented the group with a wealth of in-

formation, giving us ideas and sharing ways we can reach out to help children and adults with exposure to 

books, literacy programs and increase the awareness of how important it is to support our communities 

with these efforts. I believe there were a few clubs that have displayed pop-up libraries in their communi-

ties, awesome service! 

 

On November 10th we met Gail Rittenhouse, Executive Director of the Lancaster County Food Hub. Gail 

educated us on the outreach program of The Hub. The Hub, located at 812 N. Queen St., Lancaster and 

exists according to this mission: Serves with faith & compassion, helping their neighbors thrive through 

sharing the resources they need most: food, clothing, shelter and vehicles.  Gail provided us with an abun-

dance of information. When asked, “how can we help”, she replied by revealing to us their largest needs. 

We did a canned food and clothing drive. 30 lbs. of food were collected along with 46 lbs. of clothing. Lion 

Jeanie Sware volunteered to deliver the goods to The Hub, thank you Lion Jeanie! 

 

Our last meeting that we were able to assemble in person was held on February 16th. Our guest speaker 

was Sara Johns, Executive Director of Mom’s House of Lancaster. Sara’s presentation included a Power-

Point about Mom’s House that explained their purpose and service to the surrounding communities. She 

also expressed some ideas of how we, as Lions, can help through donations, volunteering or by contrib-

uting to major project needs.  

 

Thank you to all of District 14-D, especially to the Partners in Service! It has been my honor and pleasure 

to serve as your First Lady of our District Governor Bill Grager for the 2019-2020 Lion year. What a 

learning experience.  I so much enjoyed visiting as many clubs as I did, some of the best meals AND des-

serts around. Thank you for having me as your guest. You are all unique and yet have the common goal of 

providing funding and service to your communities. It warms my heart to see the commitment and dedica-

tion our district has in promoting Lionism. You all have inspired me and left an unforgettable impression 

on me. So much so, I will be going in as Vice President for the Willow Street Lions Club this coming year! 

 

I cannot close this without expressing my sincere appreciation of support that was given to me for partici-

pating in Vision Corps Over the Edge! From the Lion costume to the monetary giving as well as coming 

downtown to cheer me on as I rappelled. You are an awesome group of people that I am blessed to know 

and be a part of! I look forward to “going Over The Edge” again in November and hopefully we will have a 

team together from 14-D for the event! 

 

From the bottom of my heart, thank you! 

Lion Sharon Grager 

“Where there is a need, there is a Lion!” 

Together, We Serve! 
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“DISTRICT 14 D LIONES NEWSLETTER”  

JUNE, 2020  

 

HELLO BLUE BALL LIONESSES!!  

It dawned on me this morning, after receiving your newsletter from Lion-

ess Secretary Sandi, that I better get on the stick & write the monthly let-

ter for the District newsletter! Since your Club is the last of the Mohicans, 

I’ll make it very personal, just for you. Congratulations to Lioness Letty for 

the “Lioness of the Year Award”! I was so pleased for her.  

This, as you all know, is a very strange time for everyone. As we’ve all been 

told, “We are in this together”, but looking at the news & the crowded 

beaches of the Memorial Day weekend & the crowded gatherings with no 

masks, I’m not sure that everyone is “in this together”. We all want the 

freedom that we have as Americans & getting back to normal. That normal 

may not be the same as before the “Covid”. 

 I was glad to hear that you are planning your Club picnics. You have to get 

out there safely & feel the warmth of fellow Lionesses. You have also been 

serving as best you can which is admirable. District Governor Bill certainly 

has had a strange year & incoming District Governor Lorraine will experi-

ence a “different” year also. I haven’t been able to visit this year, but I’ve 

been aware of all that you have been doing to continue to be a beacon of 

light for the community that you have been serving for years.  

I have enjoyed, through the many years, my position as District Lioness 

“Co” but I feel that it is time to ride off into the sunset. I appreciate all the 

Lioness Clubs have done in the past years & the respect shown to me. I 

wish you well for the 2020-2021 Lioness year as you step into it with new 

officers & if you, at the last minute, decided to “bridge”, I am right there 

with you, cheering you on. I’m sure that if you have any questions, incom-

ing DG. Lorraine will be there to advise you. 

 Wishing you all well,  

Lioness “Co” PDG Lion Kathy  
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District 14D Fundraiser 

 
 

Tea Time for Two 

 

The Lancaster Lions Club has decided to hold a virtual auction for 

the basket we put together for our District 14D Convention. 

 

 We will take bids until June 26th. Bids can be emailed to Lancaster 

Lion President Rebecca Williams at beckyw1207@aol.com. Rebecca 

will send a weekly email with the highest to date bid on the Friday of 

each week.  

 

Money raised will go to District 14D for next year’s convention. 

 

In addition to a lovely wicker basket our Tea Time for Two [all tea is 

loose tea] items include: 

 

• Two ceramic mugs 

• Four cotton tea towels 

• One pink flamingo tea infuser 

• Local Lancaster County wildflow-

er honey 

• Black Teas – Earl Grey Crème, 

Black Chocolate 

• Herbal Teas – Rooibos Chai, 

Spiced Ruby Cider, White Papaya, 

Blue Raspberry Crush, and Daily 

Defense 

 

mailto:beckyw1207@aol.com
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Lancaster Lions have notable anniversaries: 

Lion Brad Miller – 15 years 

Lion Betsy Schott – 15 years 

Lion Matt Samley – 20 years 

Lion Carolyn French – 20 years 

Lion John Gaeter – 20 years 

Lion Dennis Steiner – 25 years 

Lion Jack Soost – 25 years 

Lion Dave Schwanger – 30 years 

Lion Hank Yuninger – 45 years 

Lion Zi Zimmerman – 60 years 

Lion Orv Schwanger – 65 years 

Lion Dave Schwanger received the PA Lions Fel-

lowship Award at the Lancaster Lions 97th Annual 

Charter Night on March 11, 2020. 

 

DG Bill Grager inducted Lancaster Lions 

Club at their 9Lion Steve Franz into the 

7th Annual Charter Night on March 11, 

2020. 
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Christiana Lions take down flag pole to repaint and replace ropes and install a new 

flag.  Thank you Lion Jim Groff, Lion Rick Groff and Lion Ed Baylor 


